
 

 

Press Release 

For Immediate Release        12/20/2022 

Town of Strasburg purchases 115 W. King Street 

Contact: Waverly Coggsdale, Town Manager 
  (540) 465-9197 
  wcoggsdale@strasburgva.com 
 
Strasburg, VA - The Town of Strasburg officially closed on the purchase of 115. W. King Street on Monday, 

December 19, 2022.  The Town Council approved authorizing the town manager to proceed with the purchase 

at their December 6, 2022, Work Session; the vote was unanimous.  The site is the former BB&T Bank which 

later became Truist. 

The building, built in 1955, is located at the corner of W. King Street and S. Holliday Street and contains 6,440 

sq. ft. and sits on a 0.546-acre lot.   The purchase of the building is the first step in providing adequate space 

for the delivery of town services to its citizens.  Town Council has indicated for the past several years that 

additional space was needed and with the closure of the bank, the downtown location became a priority.  

Assessment of the building will begin in early 2023 to determine which town services will be best served by 

the building, followed by layout design and renovations.    

The building is expected to be completed and ready for Town use in 2024. 

 

About the Town of Strasburg 

Home to approximately 7,000 people, the historic Town of Strasburg offers a high quality of life while maintaining its 

small-town charm.  As a full-service town, located in Shenandoah County along Interstate 81, citizens are served by Town 

departments, such as Public Works, Public Safety (Police), Water & Sewer, Finance, Strategic Initiatives, Community 

Initiatives and more.     

For more information about the Town of Strasburg, visit www.strasburgva.com.  
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